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Coming Up 
 

Salmonfest 
8/3-8/5 

 
Edward Jones 

Wed 8/8 
 

Board Meeting 
Thu 8/9 at 
9:30 am 

 
Volunteer 

Appreciation 
Lunch 

Thu 8/9 
 

NSC Garage 
Sale 

8/15 & 8/16 
 

Kenai Peninsula 
Fair 

8/17-8/19 
 

Sew Saturday 
Sat 8/18 

 
Alaska State 

Fair 
8/23 - 9/3 

 
Labor Day 

Center Closed 
9/3 
 

Fall Fundraiser 
Friday 9/7 

 

A Note from the President of the Board 
 

 
Here it is August.  The fireweed blooms are half way up the stalk and there 
is a little bit of night time creeping into our sleep cycle.  Can the chill of 
September be far off?  Oh, yes it can.  We have a lot going on. 
 
First of all we had a great annual membership meeting on July 26.  It was 
very well attended and we actually had an election this year.  That means 
we had 5 people to choose from who were running for the trustee seat.  I 
was pleased to see the interest there for being on the Board of Directors.  
Congratulations to Vi Nordgren, (Vice President), Sharon Cook (Treasurer), 
and Cheryl Doyle (Trustee). 
 
Our next board meeting is on Aug. 9 at 9:30 at the Center.  If you are in-
terested in seeing what goes on at these meetings come on by.  If you have 
something you would like to talk about the let Julie know so she can put 
you on the agenda.  We always put guests first on the agenda so they can 
have their say and not have to stay for the whole meeting if they don’t 
want to. 
 
August means we will be hard at work getting ready for the fall fundraiser.  
It will not be until Sept. 7 this year but August is the time to get ready for 
it.  We have a committee that has been hard at work planning for this 
event.  Please save the date.  It is a Friday this year and promises to be a 
lot of fun. 

   ~Dick Hawkins 



Elections we held for Board Members: 

Vice President - Viola Nordgren 

Treasurer - Sharon Cook 

Trustee - Cheryl Doyle 

Congratulations!!! 

 

And THANK YOU  

to our outgoing Board Members: 

Debbie MacLean 

Wayne Taggart 
 



Fun for the 





A Note from the Executive Director 

August already?? So crazy how fast summer goes, however, there is still a lot of time 
to get out and enjoy what Alaska has to offer.  Big thank you to Rick and Jordan for 
installing the horseshoe pits next to the back parking lot.  Please take some time 
and enjoy them if you can.  We had a lot of fun in July with our 4th of July parade 
and playing horseshoes outside for Employee Appreciation and Root Beer floats.  It’s 
always so great to see everyone smiling, laughing and having fun!   

August will be also be busy here at the center.  Take a look through the newsletter 
and check out the activities.  Also in August we will be celebrating our volunteers.  
We have so many wonderful volunteers here at the center and we would like to say 
thank you by honoring you with a free lunch on August 9th.  We’ve got a few other 
surprises planned for you that day too so please, all of you volunteers, join us if you 
can!                ~Julie Otto 

 

So far the center has received $84.34 
from Amazon Smile.  Consider signing 
up to support the Ninilchik Senior 
Center through Amazon Smile. Simply 
connect your account via this link: 
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/52-
1323828, and Amazon will automati-
cally make a donation to the center 
every time you make a purchase, at no 

cost to you. Thank you to those who 
are already participating.   

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/52-1323828
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/52-1323828




Thank You 
Dick Pitta, Doug MacLean, Willard Bauman, John 
Nofziger, for Monday town shopping trips. Dave 

Nordgren for town trips, trash removal and vehicle 
maintenance, and to all of those who helped out or 

donated but didn’t sign the volunteer book.  
 

Thank you to Joann Odd, Cathy Perry, Terry & Janie 
Nelson, Steve Vanek, Willard & Ruthe Bauman, Fred 

Marshall, Cheryl Doyle, Faye Woodhead, Liz Kruzick, 
Sandy Olson, Doug & Debbie MacLean, Jeff Smith & 

Susan Welsh-Smith, Covey & Sons and anyone we 
may have missed for the donations. 

 

 

Thank you to all our members!!! 
Thank you to all our Volunteers!!! 

Thank you to all our Donors!!! 
Thank you to our Cooks!!! 

 

$5 A Month Club 
Thank you to the following who  

contributed to the club:  
 

Jim Taylor 
Bob Pearson 
Cathy Perry 

David & Judy Clemenson 
Tom & Phyllis McCutchan 

Wanda Hamilton 
Doug & Debbie MacLean 
Wayne & Ruth Taggart 

Shirley Chihuly 
Ludie Ziehmer 

 

We have a fund to provide items 
that are not in the budget.  

If you would like to join the club, just 
bring or send a donation of $5 any 

time you can. 
 

THANK YOU!!! 

Happy Birthday  - August 
 

Cindy Crabb  Chuck Hawkins  Jeanine Shea       Marlene Yarrington 
Barb Pope   Tammy Lee  Ludie Ziehmer       Shannon Bentley 
Amy Garroutte  Wayne Mossberg Carolinda Wright     Joan Bowles 
Lenora Regeon  Beverly Fuller  Robert Cook       Justin Boyd 
William Underwood Tom McCutchan  Jim Beall        Howard Appel 
Shirley Chihuly  June Paul   Lydia Lohse       Paul Olness 
Joan Mason  Lynn Kennedy  Karen Encelewski    Ron Jorgensen 
Marlys Kvasnikoff Linda Yost 

Gazebo 
Thank you to our volunteers that are manning the Gazebo!!!  We really appreciate you and 

your efforts!!! 
 Sandy Olson      Bev Graf    Faye Woodhead  Cheryl Doyle  
 Ron Jorgensen    Larry Wallace   Debbie MacLean  Doug MacLean            
 Josh Lynner     Carol Chapman   Becky Anderson  Larry Wallace 

 

And a Big Thank you to Ron Jorgensen for installing the signs on the Gazebo!!! 

Alaska Railroad Raffle Winner:  Julie Otto!!!   

Congrats Julie, have fun!!! 



Thanks for joining us for Root Beer 
Floats and  

Employee Appreciation Day! 
Fun was had by all! 
Even the Moose! 



Thank you to everyone who participated in our Fishing 
Charter Raffles!!!  Hope all the winners had fun fishing! 

And A HUGE THANK YOU to our Local Fishing Charters 
Who Donated Charter Trips to the Ninilchik Senior Center!!! 

Please support the following Local Charters! 

907-262-7773 





 

 
 

 

Last year (2017),  the center received $255.81 from Fred Meyer through their community rewards pro-

gram. So far in 2018 we have received $111.74.  Thank you to those who participated and made this 

possible. 

If you shop at Fred Meyer, please consider linking your Rewards Card to donate to the center. Fred 

Meyer will donate money to the center whenever you make purchases; this will not affect the personal 

rewards associated with your account. Sign up online at: https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-

rewards-4  

The center’s Organization Identification Number is 90966.  

 

Upcoming Events on the Kenai Peninsula 

Homer Halibut Derby: May 15-Sept 15 

Music in the Park: Every Wednesday 6 - 9 pm, June - August in Soldotna 

Homer Farmer’s Market, Sat 10-3 & Wed 2-5, May 26-Sept 30 

Wednesday Market - Soldotna - Every Wednesday 10 - 4 

Saturday Market - Kenai - Every Saturday 10-5, May 26 - Sept 2 

Salmon Fest: August 3 - 5, 2018 in Ninilchik 

Funny River Festival - 13 miles down Funny River Rd - Soldotna August 3-5 

Kenai Peninsula Fair:  August 17 - 19, 2018 in Ninilchik 

Industry Appreciation Day, Kenai, August 25 

Alaska State Fair Aug 23 - Sept 3 

 

https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-4
https://www.fredmeyer.com/topic/community-rewards-4


Board of Directors 
President:     Dick Hawkins 

V. President:    Viola Nordgren 

Secretary:    Kaye Waldsmith 

Treasurer:    Sharon Cook 

Trustee:    Steve Vanek 

Trustee:      Cheryl Doyle 

Trustee:              

 

Endowment Board of Trustees 
Chair:  Kathryn Kennedy  

Vice Chair:  Ronn Lund  

Secretary:  Diane Wilson  

Treasurer:  John Nofziger 

Trustee:  Lenore Jones 

Trustee:  Jim Kenshalo 

 

Staff 
Executive Director:  Julie Otto 

Adm. Assist/Bookkeeper:  

Tandy Wallace  

Cook: Marti Sue Chapman 

Cook/Maintenance: Rick Ferguson 

Trans. Driver: Mark Brees 

NSC Homemaker: Shelley Estes 

 

 

Events and Activities 

Our Mission  
We are dedicated to making life easier, more interesting, and providing assistance to others in need 

among our  members, as well as the surrounding community, in ways which lift the spirit and give a 

feeling of love to each other. We are dedicated to assisting one another through cooperation, respect, 

and strength of spirit, so that everyone feels welcome and their contributions valued. 

 

Weekly 
Mondays: Quilting/Sew ing 1-4 pm  

 

Tuesdays: Craft Day 10 am -4 pm  

                 Pool Night 6-9 pm 

 

Thursdays: Gam e Day 1-4 pm 

                   Quilting/Crafts 10am-4pm 

 

Fridays: Knitting 1-4 pm  

      Pool 1-4 pm 

              Music Jammin’ 6:30 – 9:00 pm  

 

$2.00 suggested donation per person for utilities for  

jamming nights.  

Join us for lunch!   
Lunch is served at 12:00 pm Mon-Fri. 

Suggested donation:  
$7 for members, $11 for non-members 

Lunch includes: soup,  
salad, entrée and dessert 

About The Ninilchik Senior Center 



 

 

 

 

 

The Senior Center provides transportation for those needing to go to 
Kenai/Soldotna.  We offer two days a week, Tuesday & Thursday. 

The van would depart Ninilchik arount 9:30 am and would return 
from town around 2:30 pm.  

 

Soldotna 
(with stops at Fred Meyer, Safeway and your medical appointments) 

 

Or  Kenai 
(with stops at Walmart, Three Bears, Safeway & your medical ap-

pointments) 
 

Suggested donation is $15 per round trip.  
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  
 

The Senior Center can also provide transportation to the 
center for lunch. 

 

If you would like to take advantage of any of these services: 
 

Please call the office to schedule  
(907) 567-3988 

The Homemaker Assistance Program 
 

Is for individuals 60 years and older that find themselves 

needing a little help around the house.  The program in-

cludes taking out the trash, sweeping & mopping the 

floors, vacuuming, cleaning the bathroom, making the 

bed, laundry, cleaning the kitchen, putting away dishes or 

groceries, etc.   

Please call the office to learn more 

about this program. 

 YOUR NTS HOMEMAKER IS HERE TO ASSIST YOU IN YOUR EVERY-

DAY NEEDS.  If you have any questions, please call the office at 

(907) 567-3988. 

Alaska Food Coalition 
Alaskare Home Medical Equip. 

Amazon 
Aspen Hotel / Kenai Residence 

Dolifka & Associates, P.C. 
Enstar 

Fred Meyer/Kroger 
HEA 

Kenai Peninsula Borough  
Lambe, Tuter & Wagner 
Meals on Wheels America  
Ninilchik Familty Dentistry 
Peninsula Memorial Chapel 

PJK LLC                                              
Private Donations 

State of Alaska/NTS Grant 
 

The Senior Center is partially fund-
ed by these Corporate Sponsors 

PJK LLC 



Fish 2 

AMBERJACK 
BASS 
BLUEGILL 
BONITO 
BOWFIN 
BUFFALO 
BURBOT 
CARP 
CHAR 
CISCO 
COBIA 

CROAKER 
DOLPHIN 
FLOUNDER 
GOLDFISH 
GROUPER 
HADDOCK 
HOUNDFISH 
LINGCOD 
MARLIN 
PERCH 

PICKEREL 
PIKE 
POLLOCK 
PORGY 
PUMPKINSEED 
ROCKFISH 
SAILFISH 
SHAD 
SHEEFISH 
SNAPPER 

SOLE 
SPEARFISH 
STEELHEAD 
TARPON 
TROUT 
TUNNY 
WALLEYE 
WEAKFISH 
WHITEFISH 
YELLOWTAIL 


